
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter 317 Friday 30th  September 2016 

 

Last Friday Year 4 presented an assembly to the school all about their RE topic: FAMILY.  It 

was a great assembly with drama, singing, prayers and even rapping!  It was even more special 

because it was the first of our Friday class assemblies with parents in attendance.  Thank you to 

all the parents and other family members who joined us; thanks also to Mrs Dawson, Mrs 

Bewers and Year 4 for helping us all to think about what FAMILY means. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Hurley got the school week off to a great start on Monday by leading an assembly around 

the theme of HARVEST, linking in with the CAFOD Fast Day next Friday 7th October.  All 

children should bring home a CAFOD envelope this week and it would be fantastic if every 

family could encourage their children to give up some small treat or goodie and place the 

money saved in the CAFOD envelope.  Throughout this HARVEST season we are collecting 

tinned, dried and packet foods to give to those less fortunate than ourselves.  We will be 

collecting the donations in school this year, not at Mass. 

 

 

 

On Tuesday morning, Holy Family hosted a hearing-impaired training session for teachers from 

throughout South East Essex.  Mr Stockley, our school SENCO organised the event, and Holy 

Family staff members were able to access the training as well as the visitors. 

 

Elsewhere in the school, Hilary Sykes came into our Reception Class to teach the children 

about the importance of looking after their teeth.  With the help of some puppets she taught 

them how to brush their teeth to keep them shiny and clean.  Each child was given a 

toothbrush, tube of toothpaste and a sticker to take home.   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our netball team were in action for the first time this season in an away match played at Robert 

Drake on Wednesday afternoon.  The squad got off to a winning start, beating Robert Drake 

6:3.  Well done to all our girls and thank you to Mrs Bewers for training the team, ably assisted 

by Mr Lawrence.  Thanks also to Miss Furby for coordinating our participation in local leagues.  

The girls produced their own match report yesterday: 

On Wednesday 28th September the Holy Family Netball Team played Robert Drake at their 

school in a match.  

The first quarter had begun and it was Robert Drakeôs centre pass. Holy Family got off to a 

great start with an early goal scored by Elle. Then suddenly the ball came into Elleôs hands and 

she passed to Maya who scored a fantastic goal making Holy Family 2-0 up in the first quarter. 



The second quarter started well with another BRILLIANT goal scored again by Maya. Following 

on, Annabelle passed the ball to Maya who passed to Elle who again scored another amazing 

goal!!!!! The score was 4-0 with Holy Family in the lead!!! 

The third quarter began and Robert Drake got off to a great start and scored three goals. It was 

our centre pass and Nancy passed to Annabelle who scored a fabulous goal! 

In the last quarter Jessica passed to Amber who scored a great goal! The final score was 6-3 to 

Holy Family! 

Thanks to Mrs Bewers who trained and supported us throughout practice and the match. 

Niamh, Elle, Jessica, Maya, Nancy, Amber and Annabelle all tried their best and it paid off.    

 

I have seen lots of wonderful things going on throughout the school this week—here are just a 

couple: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 Dance (PE Lesson) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 Great British Bake-Off (Maths Lesson) 

 

 

 

 



Next week, as part of our Come & See RE scheme of work, all children will learn about 

Judaism.  It is important for us, as Christians, to understand the traditions of the Jewish people 

that underpin so much of our theology.  For example, Jesus was celebrating the Jewish feast of 

Pesach (Passover) at the Last Supper.   

 

 

 

Dinner Money Arrears   A gentle reminder that there are to be no dinner money arrears – all 

dinners must be paid for in advance or on the day or children should bring a packed lunch to 

school. Thank you. 

 

Parking There is so much to feel positive about in school at present.  However, I received this 

message from a member of our office staff on Tuesday:  

ñI have just received a telephone call from a resident who has just returned home to find 

one of our parents (the children in the car had our uniform on) parked very near to her 

driveway.  She asked the lady if she would kindly move forward so that she could drive 

onto her drive and was then sworn at and shouted at.”   

I appreciate that finding a parking space can be difficult; I also appreciate that some local 

residents do not always ask parents to move in a polite manner, but arguments between 

residents and parents with elements of bad language, especially in front of children, only serves 

to diminish our standing in the wider community and undermines our claim to be a school with a 

strong Catholic (Christian) ethos.  It also sets a very bad example for your children.  You may 

not realise it, but as parents, when you are gathered on the pavement or parked near homes, 

you are representing Holy Family School and any inappropriate language or confrontational 

behaviour reflects badly on all of us.  Please do your best to park considerately and not get 

drawn into confrontations with our neighbours or other parents.  A number of parents have told 

me that congestion has eased significantly in the mornings due to the fact that the children walk 

directly to class.  It would be helpful if everyone could exit the school as quickly as possible in 

the afternoons to minimise the parking congestion. 

 

Music For Schools 

Alan Summers from MFS has been coming to Holy Family for many, many years.  He is a music 

teacher with MFS, a charity that facilitates woodwind and brass music lessons.  Alan will be in 

school on Thursday 10th November to lead an assembly.  He will follow up with a meeting for 

parents on Monday 14th November at 6.00pm in the school hall.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parental Contact Meetings  

This term’s meetings will be held on Tuesday 8th November 3.30pm—6.00pm and Thursday 

10th November 5.00pm—7.00pm.  Appointments letters will be sent out nearer to the time of the 

meetings. 

 

 



My Maths For Parents 

We would like to invite parents into school on Thursday 13th October to have a demonstration 

on how My Maths works.  The sessions will be in the ICT suite so space will be limited.  

Therefore, if you would like to attend, please book your slot with the ladies in the office.  The 

first session will begin at 1.30pm; the second slot will begin at 5.30pm. The sessions should last 

for approximately 40 minutes. 

 

 

Open Morning—Reception Admissions 2017 

If you or a friend or family member has a child who will be starting school in September 2017, 

please come along to our Open Morning on Thursday 10th November, 9.30am—11.45am.  The 

admissions process opens to parents on Monday 14th November and will close on Sunday 15th 

January 2017.  The National Offer Day will be Tuesday 18th April 2017.  If you would like to visit 

the school, but are unable to come on our Open Morning, please call the school office on 01268 

792231 to arrange a time to come and have a guided tour from two of our Y6 pupils. Please 

note that all applications to Holy Family School must be made via Essex County Council, but as 

a Voluntary-Aided Catholic School, all applicants must complete a Supplementary 

Information Form (SIF) that needs to be returned to the school office—failure to complete a 

SIF will mean that your child may not be ranked correctly against our oversubscription criteria. 

You will also need to provide us with your child’s birth certificate for the school to verify that your 

child is eligible for a Reception 2017 school place Catholic families should also provide an 

original Baptismal Certificate and seek a reference from their Parish Priest. 

 

Fr. Eduard - Weekly ‘Surgery’ on Wednesdays 

Fr. Eduard will be in the Holy Family Church meeting room from 4pm until 6pm each 

Wednesday for anyone who wishes to speak with him.   

 

Secondary School Applications 

Copies of a letter for parents and carers from the Education Department of the Diocese, 

regarding Catholic Secondary School Applications are available in both Holy Family and St. 

Thomas More churches.  This explains the new process, as it is now necessary that a 

Certificate of Catholic Practice  (CPP) be issued to take to the school of your choice.  This must 

be requested from your Parish Priest in person and only one per child will be issued.  Meetings 

with Fr. Eduard will take place after the 6pm Mass on Saturday, 1st October.  A sign-up sheet is 

available in Holy Family lobby.  Please fill in from the top down - no gaps please. Alternatively 

please come along to one of the Wednesday ‘Surgery’ meeting opportunities with Fr. Eduard as 

mentioned above:  no sign up sheet for the Wednesday meetings. 

 

2016/2017 First Holy Communion Programme  

The enrolment session for the children will be on Saturday, 15th October at 8.45am until 11am 

with the Enrolment Mass on Sunday, 16th October at 10am.  Those parents who missed the 

meeting on the evening of 24th September are invited to come along to one of Fr. Eduard’s 

Wednesday meeting opportunities as detailed above.  Otherwise they should contact him on 

01268 792082 to make an appointment at another time.  

 

2015/2016 FHC Programme 

Photograph orders from the First Holy Communion Mass in May are now available in Holy 

Family Church 



 

St Thomas More High School for Boys 

The headteacher and staff of St Thomas More High School for Boys would like to extend a 

warm invitation to all parents with a son in current Year 6.  There will be two Open Days on 12th 

& 13th October.  Admission to the Open Days is by appointment only.  Please call St Thomas 

More High School on 01702 344933 or email: office@st-thomasmore.southend.sch.uk  

 

Christmas Cards—Make a Difference 

Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society is a children’s charity for Essex and East London.  BCCS 

works closely with many families in our diocese; many children and families from our school 

community have benefitted from the Society’s help over the years and continue to do so.  

Fundraising is vital to the Society and you can help by buying Christmas Cards from BCCS.  All 

profits go directly to BCCS.  Order forms are available from the school office.  More details can 

be obtained from BCCS by visiting www.bccs.org.uk  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Health Drop-in service     If you have concerns about your child’s health then you can 

use the Drop-in service where no appointments are necessary. The limit is 15 minutes per child 

but for more in-depth problems please contact the clinic directly to speak to a member of the 

school nurse team. The locations are: Central Canvey Primary Care Centre, Long Road, 

Canvey Island, SS8 OJA. Phone 01268 686041 2-4pm 6th& 20th October; 3rd&17th November; 

1st&15th December and Oak Tree Children’s Centre, Grovewood Primary School, Grove Road, 

Rayleigh SS6 8UA. Phone 01268 775910 2-4pm; 3rd &17th October; 7th 7 21st November; 5th 

December. 

 

Saint of the Week   Today is the Feast Day of St Jerome, known as a “Doctor of the Church,” a 

reference to the fact that he did so much to set out in a scholarly way the beliefs and traditions 

of the church in an era of persecution and heresies.  He travelled much of the known world, 

teaching gospel values in a clear way, never afraid to challenge those in a position or power. He 

was a highly intelligent man and is often portrayed in pictures as a scholar in the desert.  There 

is also a legend that he removed a thorn from a lion’s paw!  He died on 30th September 420 and 

is buried under the Church of the Nativity in Bethlehem. 
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Attendance    RF 98.6%   1F 97.6%    2T 97.9%    3W   94.6%     4D  98.7 %    96.7%  6F 

93.3%    Well done  Year 4 for best  attendance last week. 

 

 

Mr P O’Kane   Headteacher 

 

Diary Dates  

 

Monday 3rd October World Faith Study Week—Judaism  

 

Tuesday 4th October Personnel Governors’ Meeting 

 

Friday 7th October CAFOD Harvest Fast Day 

 

Friday 7th October Firework/Bonfire Safety Talk (Essex Fire & 

Rescue) for Pupils 

 

Friday 7th October Judaism Show & Tell Assembly 

 

Sunday 9th October Harvest Family Mass, Holy Family Church, 

10.00am 

 

Tuesday 11th October Full Governing Body Meeting, 6.30pm 

 

Wednesday 12th October Year 5 & 6 Mass, 9.30am, School Hall 

(Parents/Parishioners Welcome)  

 

Thursday 13th October My Maths for Parents 1.30pm & 5.30pm 

 

Friday 14th October Year 6 Girls to Visit St Bernard’s School 

 

Monday 17th October Finance & Premises Governors’ Meeting, 

6.00pm 

 

Tuesday 18th October Year 3 Trip—Layer Marney 

 

Thursday 20th October Non-Pupil Day 

 

Friday 21st October Non-Pupil Day 

 

Monday 24th October—Friday 28th October Half-Term Holiday 

 

Friday 4th November Year 2 Class Assembly, 10.15am 

 

Tuesday 8th November  Parental Contact Meetings, 3.30—6.00pm 

 

Wednesday 9th November  Year 3 & 4 Mass, 9.30am, School Hall 

(Parents/Parishioners Welcome) 



 

Thursday 10th November Open Morning 9.30am—11.45am (Reception 

Admissions September 2017) 

 

Thursday 10th November Music For Schools Assembly 

 

Thursday 10th November Parental Contact Meetings, 5.00—7.30pm 

 

Friday 11th November Year 6 Class Assembly, 10.15am 

 

Sunday 13th November Remembrance Sunday Family Mass, Holy 

Family Church, 10.00am 

 

Monday 14th November Music For Schools Parent Meeting, 6.00pm 

 

Friday 18th November Year 5 Class Assembly, 10.15am 

 

Friday 25th November Year 3 Class Assembly, 10.15am 

 

Sunday 27th November First Sunday of Advent 

 

Thursday 1st December KS2 Children Walk to Holy Family Church for 

Mass & Rehearse Christmas Presentation 

 

Friday 2nd December Dress Rehearsal Morning for Christmas 

Presentations  

 

Monday 5th December Christmas Production Afternoon (Elderly of the 

Parish & Grandparents) 

 

Monday 5th December Finance & Premises Governors’ Meeting 

6.00pm 

 

Tuesday 6th December Christmas Production Afternoon (Parents & 

Carers—Limited Tickets) 

 

Wednesday 7th December Christmas Production Afternoon (Parents & 

Carers—Limited Tickets) 

 

Thursday 8th December KS2 Children Walk to Holy Family Church for 

Mass & Rehearse Christmas Presentation 

 

Thursday 8th December KS2 Children Christmas Performance in Holy 

Family Church (All KS2 Children to Attend) 

 

Wednesday 21st December Advent Reconciliation Service   

 

Wednesday 21st December School Christmas Dinner 



 

Wednesday 21st December Christmas Hat Assembly 

 

Thursday 22nd December 2016—Wednesday 4th January 2017 Christmas Holidays 

 

Thursday 5th January 2017 First Day of Spring Term 

 

Wednesday 18th January 2017 Whole School Theatre Visit (Beauty & The 

Beast—Wednesday Players, Palace Theatre) 

 

Friday 6th January 2017 Mass for the Epiphany (tbc) 

 

Monday 6th February 2017 Year 6 Danbury Residential Trip 

 

Friday 10th February 2017 Year 6 Return from Danbury  

 

Monday 13th February—Friday 17th February 2017   Half-Term Holiday 

 

Wednesday 1st March Ash Wednesday—Lent Begins 

 

Tuesday 21st March 2017 Hot Cross Run (Catholic Schools’ Cross Country 

Event) (tbc)  

 

Monday 3rd April—Friday 14th April 2017 Easter Holidays 

 

Sunday 9th April 2017 Palm (Passion) Sunday—Start of Holy Week 

 

Sunday 16th April 2017 Easter Sunday 

 

Monday 17th April 2017 Public Holiday—School Closed 

 

Tuesday 18th April 2017 First Day of Summer Term   

 

Monday 1st May 2017                                         Public Holiday—School Closed 

 

Monday 8th May 2017 SATs Week Begins 

 

Monday 29th May- Friday 2nd June 2017             Half-term Holiday 

 

Thursday 20th July 2017 Leavers’ Mass (tbc) 

 

Friday 21st July 2017                                           Last day of the school year 

 

Monday 24th July 2017                                        Summer Holidays Begin 
There is one more non-pupil day that needs to be set for 2016-2017 academic year 

  

 

 


